
 

 

 

 

CAO Report – March 3, 2025 

 

Spring is in the air, and crews are out and about getting things cleaned up.  Potholes are appearing 
and we are starting to patch those with a temporary cold mix asphalt formula while we wait for the 
hot mix plant to start up.  Street sweeping is also beginning soon and given the number of roads 
throughout the district it will take about two months.   If you have a pothole to report, email us at 
works@summerland.ca or call 250-494-0431 and we will get it on our list.  

 

The Prairie Valley Road project from Cartwright to Morrow is also going to be starting up again which 
will include a new watermain, reconstruction of the roadway, and new multi-use pathway and other 
infrastructure.  The exact date of the startup is weather-dependent but please keep an eye out for 
detours signs once things get going, and then please keep an eye out for workers and equipment in 
the area. 

 

We have also been communicating on the website, Facebook and the newsletter about changes 
taking place at the landfill in the way we handle materials that potentially contain asbestos.   These 
changes align with WorkSafe BC’s objectives and our safe procedures to protect workers and the 
community from asbestos exposure.  Please check out the website for more information. 

 

Finally, just a reminder to save the date for Earth Week 2025 which is from April 22-27.   As per usual 
we will have activities for residents focusing on education, learning and having fun so keep an eye 
out for more information on that which will come closer to the date.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 
Graham Statt, Chief Administrative Officer  
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